
 

Dear Friends: 

What a blessing to be writing this letter 

to you!  Our Salesian family roots run 

deep and God has unique ways of 

keeping them alive and connected.   

As I go down the corridor and flip 

through the photos here, I find 

connections to Corpus Christi-Holy 

Rosary that make me feel at home and 

full of gratitude.   

Who can miss the welcoming faces and 

statues of our Saints from the minute 

you step close to our school, including 

Blessed Philip Rinaldi and Fr. Peter 

Rinaldi?  These wonderful ògreatsó let 

you know youõre in Salesian Territory.   

As I looked recently at the graduates of 

Corpus Christi School who were getting 

their diploma the same year I myself was 

in my parochial school in Jersey, I saw 

that Sr. Rose Zorzi was their teacher.  

òShe would have been my teacher had I 

been here,ó I thought.  Ah!  But Sr. Rose 

Zorzi WAS a teacher to me!   

At 24 years old, while getting through 

my first year of teaching, Sr. Rose was 

just a door down from my classroom, 

cheering me on and advising me how not 

to bring on bedlam with a failed science 

experiment in the 4th Grade.   

During Sr. Agathaõs first stint back in 

the ô80õs, my sister Patty was secretary 

at Corpus Christi School,.  Sr. Susan 

Bagli, a best friend from high school, 

was my nieceõs teacher.  She kept me 

updated with anecdotes an aunt loves 

to hear.  I still have Mary Kateõs the 

First Communion picture with Fr. 

Masiello!   

One of my happiest years was here at 

Corpus Christi in just 2004-05 when I 

taught alongside Mrs. Zaccagnino, Mrs. 

Joyce and Mrs. Briem.  A memorable 

year which has made it such a pleasure 

to return.   

Our school is still the place of faith, 

learning, and fun you remember.  God 

keeps us linked together indeed!   

The Family Spirit you remember of 

Corpus Christi and Holy Rosary is still 

here, welcoming boys and girls as it did 

you.   

Your Salesian roots are still here in 

Port Chesteré..always! 

Dear Alumni and past parents:   

I am delighted to communicate with 

you via our Alumni Newsletter.   

I want you to know that I am praying 

for you and your families.  Even after 

being with so many of you at the 

school for 12 years, I hope you never 

forget all the wonderful classmates, 

friends, Priest, Sisters, Lay Teachers, 

Staff and so many families that have 

touched your lives for the better!   

I want to congratulate and thank all 

the people who worked so hard to 

make our first Golf Tournament on 

August 31st such a memorable, 

enjoyable day and all the people that 

attended the Tournament and 

Dinner and helped us raise about 

$15,000 for the Corpus Christi-Holy 

Rosary Education Fund.  Thanks to 

Fr. Tom Ruekert and the members 

of the Advisory Board who worked 

so hard to get this done.  

During this year I am happy to live 

closer to most of my family, at St. 

Theresaõs Convent, 112 N. 23rd 

Street, Kenilworth, NJ 07033-1256.   

We have a great bunch of children at 

St. Theresa School.  They remind me 

of all of you.  The children are all 

from different nationalities; they love 

their school and sports programs, 

especially volleyball and basketball, 

just like you do.  I am helping our at 

my new school and convent 

throughout the day.  I enjoy taking 

care of the  children in their 

wonderful playground where they 

have a great chance to play with each 

o ther .   Our  Home-School 

Association parents do lots of great 

things just like CCHRS PTO does for 

you.   

God bless you all!  Remember to 

stay close to Jesus, go to Mass on 

Sundays and children,  be good to 

your parents. 

             With love and prayers, 

               Sr. Agatha Cosentino, FMA 

Sr. Karen Dunn & friends 
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3rd Annual Lenny Cusumano Memorial Tournament  

 

Past Pupils Return to Teach 
At Corpus Christi-Holy Rosary 

School we are doubly-blessed to have 

two former pupils who are now 

teachers here.  Ms. Christina Diaz 

teaches the 1st grade and Ms. Anna 

Aiello is our Kindergarten teacher.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Christina Diaz  

Ms. Diaz is a second generation 

student - her mom and both of her 

aunts attended CCS as well as her 

brother and her two sisters.   

Her favorite memories of the school 

in c lu de p la y ing  baske tba l l , 

cheerleading, singing in the choir and  

going on the Midnight Run.  Her 

favorite teachers were Mrs. 

McCullough and Mrs. Zaccagnino 

(Mrs. Zacc is still teaching at 

CCHRS).   

 

Christina feels that CCHRS is special 

because of the family atmosphere, as 

a member of the CCHRS family you 

are always supported and cared for.  

 

Corpus Christi School.  Lenny 

coached both of their 

basketball teams and 

remained active in the CYO 

program long after his boys 

graduated.  Each year a 

ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ƛƴ [ŜƴƴȅΩǎ 

name to a Corpus Christi-Holy 

Rosary School student.  If you 

are interested in making a 

donation, please call the Youth  

Center Office at 914-937-4057. 

 The Third Annual Lenny 

C u s u m a n o  M e m o r i a l 

Tournament was held this year 

on the weekend of November 

6-8.  Lenny was a former coach 

who was taken from us 

suddenly in October 2006.  

Both Lenny and his wife, the 

former Geraldine Celestino, 

were graduates of Holy Rosary 

{ŎƘƻƻƭΦ  [ŜƴƴȅΩǎ ǎƻƴǎΣ [ŜƴΣ WǊΦ 

and Jason both attended 

At Corpus Christi Holy Rosary School there are three Pre-K  
classes taught by Mrs. Diane Gioffre, Mrs. Daisy Menick and 
Mrs. Veronica Repaci.  Our three and four year olds  love to 
learn in our caring Salesian environment! 

Welcome 
Back  

Sr. Mary!  

Welcome  
Sr. Letizia  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Ms. Anna Aiello  

 

 

Ms. Anna Aiello graduated CCS in 
1992.  She began teaching  here in 

September of 2003.   

 
She also has fond memories of her 
years at CCS,.  Her favorite subject 

was Math and she also participated 
in cheerleading.  Ms. Aiello has one 
brother, John, who also attended 

CCS. 

 

Pre-K Is The Place To Be! 



Celebrating 50 years of Salesian Education 
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SAVE THE DATE!  

 On Sunday, April 25, 2010 , our 

Salesian community here in Port 

Chester will celebrate the 50th 

Anniversary of Corpus Christi 

School (now Corpus Christi-Holy 

Rosary School).   The celebration 

will be comprised of four events: 

¶ 3:00pm Eucharist 

¶ 4:00pm School Open House 

¶ 5:00pm Dinner in Gymnasium 

¶ 7:00pm Live Entertainment in 

Gymnasium 

The committee wants this event  to 

serve as an alumni reunion of the 

many students who received their 

elementary education in Corpus 

Christi or Holy Rosary Schools 

here in Port Chester.  Paul Gerardi,  

(CCS õ73) past parent will chair the 

committee for this event.   

Anyone interested in joining the 

committee should call the rectory 

office at 914-939-3169.  We  are 

looking forward to seeing many 

familiar faces including alumni, 

former teachers and clergy who are 

always considered a part of our 

Salesian Family. 

in the amount of $14,500 for 

the tuition assistance fund.  

The committee hopes to make 

this an annual event.  Pictured 

at right are committee 

members Kathy Zaccagnino, 

Fr. Tom Ruekert, Pastor, 

Corpus Christi Church and 

Fritz Falanka.  Many thanks 

also to our most generous 

sponsors (below) who helped 

make this event possible.  

The 1st Annual Golf Outing to 

support The Corpus Christi-

Holy Rosary School Education 

Fund was a great success.   

Our thanks to the committee, 

Kathy Zaccagnino, Mike Borelli 

and Fritz Falanka.  Twenty-five 

foursomes participated and  

many more attended the 

dinner afterward at the school. 

  Fr. Tom has received a check 

1st Annual Golf Outing Is A Major Success 

A Call for Memories  
 

If you have any old photos and/or memora-

bilia that would help make our 50th celebra-

tion even more special, please e-mail them 

to Nancy Casino at NCasino@aol.com or 

call her at 914-937-4407.  All photos will be 

returned. 


